Rotary Board Meeting

Tuesday, September 15, 2015
8:00 a.m. @ Gibson Financial Board Room
Attendees: Jennifer Saunders, Mark Politte, Heidi Grindle, Paul Pangburn, and Jody Wolford-Tucker.

Foundation Giving 
Jen asked the Board to brainstorm ideas for accomplishing 100% giving among the Club Members.  Currently, a $5 foundation giving amount is added to the invoice for new members.  A minimum giving amount will be added to all the invoices next club year.  Paul is planning to add a link to the Club’s face book page to allow members to make a monetary gift directly to Rotary International.  The link should make giving very easy for members as well as may encourage members from other Rotary Clubs to donate to Rotary International through the Noontime Rotary face book page.  Jen mentioned that Annette noted the Club already has a “pot” that has been growing over the years.  The Club should start thinking of a person to award the Paul Harris Award to when the “pot” reaches the desired denomination.    
Secretary’s Report

Heidi reported on the different aspects of the Clubrunner program that would help keep members up to date on upcoming speakers and events.  The program has a bulletin section, new member module, and picture album.  Jody suggested offering the Club a short presentation on the different aspects of the program and an explanation on how the program would benefit them.  Once the Club returns to City Hall, one meeting will be dedicated to presenting Clubrunner.  In the meantime all members are being encouraged to explore the program.  Rachel provided some written directions on how members could request a username and password.  Heidi stated this program could be tailored to the Ellsworth Noontime Rotary; however, she does not have the technical knowledge to accomplish that.  The Club could really use a web administrator.       
Treasurer’s Report

There was a discussion on topics the Board would like to see included in the Treasurer’s Report each month.  A couple of topics of interest are percentage of dues collected, how much money the club has remaining after paying budgeted items, and how much money the club has made on each fundraising project.  
Focus Groups  

Mark explained professional advertising methods have not been as effective in the past for capturing interested businesses or non-profits for this project.  The Board was reminded of two interested non-profits, once they had developed their questions within their organizations.  A suggestion was made to advertise this amazing opportunity through the Chamber News.  Mark volunteered to get a list of Chamber members, for a direct mailing explaining the program.  Jody was willing to post an informational brochure for members in her collaboration circle.  Another suggestion was made to make the brochure available to The Island Directors who meet regularly to discuss fundraising ideas and brainstorm different topics of interest.  The Board would like to obtain a list of prior focus group projects that have been completed.  Jen has been in contact with Al to discuss his idea of the Club presenting how the focus group project works at a district meeting.  It appears this would need to be done in Ellsworth rather than conducting the focus group in a different town.  Consideration was given to having either a booth or a break out session in an effort to market the idea of the focus group concept at the Business Expo.  It was decided the Club would need to design marketing material before this could be accomplished.  This may need to wait until next year, the Expo is held at the end of October or beginning of November.   There are funds to cover the cost of a booth rental at the Expo.  A short discussion was held on reaching out to SCORE for potential focus group participants.  

Membership

The Board discussed how nice it was to see so many guests at the last few meetings.  Paul has a list of potential members and he keeps in contact with them regularly.  There was a discussion on the attendance policy as this seems to be the biggest concern for potential new members.  Paul tries to reassure candidates that 100% attendance is not required and there are plenty of opportunities for makeup meetings.    
Rubber Ducky Fundraiser

All tickets should be brought to the meeting this week.  If members need more tickets to sell, get in touch with Tiffany.  Volunteers will be needed for September 26, 2015 from 9 AM to 2 PM.
Public Relations
Terry’s twice weekly email blasts are making a huge difference in the number of members attending meetings.  These informational blasts help remind members and guests of where the meetings will be held and who the speakers will be.  Paul is doing a great job updating face book regularly with pictures and speaker information.  Next week will be the first week with the students.  This meeting will be held at the high school with the students, guidance councilors, and the new principal.  The agenda contains games, exercises, and ice breaker activities.  Last year the students suggested having a member from either the Police Department or Sheriff’s Department as one of the speakers.  Mike Sealander is investigating a project based on the business side of the program.  This may include having the students create a business plan.  Paul is researching a program concept that has been used by another organization that involves giving the students a budget to create a real life scenario.  This year the goal is to have more presentations given by club members rather than outside speakers.  The focus this year will be on building stronger relationships between Club Members and the students.  Paul is considering reaching out to Club Members associated with the banking world to design a project that could build over the year and end with a presentation.
Blue Hill Club 

They are still very enthusiastic; however, do not have a firm commitment from the required number of members to become an official club yet. 

Next Board Meeting          

The next Board Meeting will be held on October 13, 2015 at 8:00 AM, rather than the regularly scheduled third Tuesday of the month.  

 Adjournment

The meeting was adjourned at 9:04 AM.
Date: September 21, 2015
Signature: Heidi-Noёl Grindle
Submitted by Secretary Heidi Grindle
Date emailed to President: 9/21/2015
